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30th November 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
NAPLAN 
It was interesting to read in the Herald Sun yesterday an article on 
Victoria's top performing schools in NAPLAN (as a 5 year 
average).  When searching for the local area of Frankston, our 
school was ranked number 2 out of the 13 schools in the local 
area.  What a great achievement.  Congratulations to our students 
and staff for their great work.  Amazing effort!!! 

Staff Changes for 2023 
We are getting closer to the end of the year and I would like to let 
the school community know of some staff changes in 2023. 
 
Mrs Hoyne will be retiring at the end of the school year.  
Jenny has been a member of the Frankston East 
school community since 1990 for a total of 32 years.  
Jenny did have some family leave during that time but 
that is a great effort.  We wish her every success in her 
retirement. 
 
Mr OôShannassy will also be retiring in 2023.  Tim has 
been at our school since 1997 as a Leading Teacher 
providing leadership within the school for the last 25 
years.  As a leader within the school, Tim has had a 
major impact on the kids he has directly worked with and the 
wider school community.  We wish Tim an enjoyable retirement. 
 
Ms Megan Halstead has been an integration aide for 
the last 2 years in the P-2 area of our school.  Megan is 

 
 
 
 
Term 4 2022 
 

Thur 01/12  Nutrition Excursion Year 3/4 
Fri 02/12  Smith Family Transition Program Year 6 
Mon 12/12  School Council 7pm 
Tue 13/12  Orientation Day Year 7, 2023 
Wed 14/12  Christmas Carols  
Fri 16/12  Year 6 Graduation 
   Reports to go home to parents  
Tue 20/12  LAST DAY SCHOOL FOR 2022 
   Free Dress Day 
   Students Dismissed At 2:30  
 
 

Term 1 2023 
 

Fri 27/01  Staff Return To School 
Mon 30/01  ALL STUDENTS BACK TO SCHOOL 
Fri 10/02  Water Safety 5/6 

Are you leaving Frankston East Primary School at the end of 2022? 
 
NAME: éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.   GRADE: ééééééé. 
 
PARENT SIGNATURE: ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 
 
Please let the office know by returning this slip.    
 
Thank you 

moving to Woodlands Primary School in 2023 and we wish her 
every success at her new school. 
 
Ms Licciardo has been óon loanô to us  from Chelsea 
Heights PS and will be returning there full time from 
next week.  A huge thank you to Pia for her work with 
us.  She has been an asset to our school and has 
been very flexible taking on a variety of roles, sometimes at very 
short notice. 
 
Joining the teaching staff in 2023 will be Ms Charlotte Ball.  
Charlotte is an experienced teacher who is coming to us from 
Rowellyn Park PS.  We look forward to Charlotte joining our 
team. 
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Finally, I would like to let the school community know that I will be 
taking some Long Service Leave in Term 1 and Term 2 of 2023.  
Mr Warren Bull has been appointed as the Acting Principal during 
my leave and I am sure you will all make him 
feel welcome here at Frankston East.  Warren 
is very much looking forward to working with 
our school community in the first half of the 
2023 school year.  I am hoping Warren will be 
able to attend our annual Christmas Carols 
where he can be introduced to the majority of 
the school community. 
 
Over the coming weeks I am sure you will have 
on opportunity to wish the staff leaving us at 
the end of the year all the very best.  On behalf 
of the school community, I wish them every 
success moving onto the next chapter of their 
lives. 
 
 
Until next time, 
 
 
Brian McFall (Principal) 

 

 
 
 
 

   

November 30th Joshua D 1/2S 

December 2nd Mira S 5/6R 

December 3rd Logan M 5/6) 

 Isabella Mc 5/6O 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

Prep M Violet E For being a kind friend in class. 

1/2D Adam Z For being a friendly and positive 
member of our class. 

1/2S Malaikah A For her great work in the  
classroom. 

3/4C Holly W-B For working hard in all areas of 
the curriculum. 

3/4W Bonnie D For persistence in reading  
rotation group work. 

5/6O Indy R For being a fantastic hardworking 
student. 

5/6R Jasmin F For her awesome effort creating 
a diorama about óSnapò 

   

Monday December 5th 
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